
Alverdiscott and Huntshaw Parish Council 
Clerk:  Alan Matthewman

26 Fairways View, High Bickington EX37 9BZ

01769 560740   07720 301894

Minutes of the Parish Annual General Meeting
And Annual Parish Meeting
Thursday 16th May 2025 at 7.00 pm in

The Village Hall, Alverdiscott
Members Present: Councillors Graham White (in chair), Bernard Hardwicke,  Caroline Lewis, Jim White, Paul Matthews, Helen Bolton, Andy Reed
Alan Matthewman (Parish Clerk)
       Members of the public are encouraged to attend. 
1:
The Chair declared the meeting open and handed the Chair over to Parish Clerk for Item 2 on the Agenda.
2:

Election of Chair for 2025-26: The clerk asked for nominations to act as chair of the council for the coming year. There being no other nominations Cllr G. White, somewhat reluctantly on account of other pressures, agreed to serve in the capacity for another year. This was proposed by Cllr. J White, Seconded by Cllr Bolton and Approved Unanimously.
3:
Clerk handed chair back to newly re-elected chair

4:
Election of Vice-chair: Cllr G. White asked for any nominations for the position of vice-chair of the council. With some reluctance in view of his recent arrival on the council, Cllr Reed agreed to accept the position. He was duly proposed by G> White, seconded by Paul Matthews and elected unanimously.
3:
Chair and Vice Chair sign Consent to Serve Forms: These were held over until the 
following meeting
4: 
External Reports

The chair read a report from the chair of the Alverdiscott Hall Committee – See Appendix A:


The chair read the report from the Local Rag – Appendix B


Cllr Lewis read the report from the Huntshaw Hall Committee – Appendix C

The meeting closed at 19.25
Councillor Graham White
Chair of the Parish Council

12th May 2025 
Next meetings will be May 2026 at date and time to be decided


Appendix A:

[image: image1.png]ALVERDISCOTT COMMUNITY HALL
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR 2024

Our programme of events for 2024 remained very much unchanged from previous years. We are
fortunate to have a large number of regular supporters for our events and it is satisfying to see
our community together enjoying themselves.

The first event of the year was a quiz in April. In May we held the first of two Big Breakfasts. On
this occasion, the committee decided to donate proceeds to the North Devon Hospice. We
served 161 breakfasts and raised £1 ,500.

We held the Flower Show in July, our Harvest Supper in September and our second Big
Breakfast in October. Our final event of the year was a Quiz, run jointly with the Friends of All
Saints.

Bookings throughout the year were slightly down. The National Autistic Society stopped booking
the Hall but there had been constant problems with their booking and payment, so this was not
a great loss.

The Terms and Conditions for hire of the Hall have been updated. Following several events
where the Hall has been leftin an unacceptable condition, we will reserve the right to ask for a
“cleaning” deposit.

A new defibrillator was fitted at the Hall; the committee thank the parish council for funding
this.

There were no major repairs needed during the year and the bank balance plus cash in hand at
the end of December stood at £20,81 9.

The committee continue to work hard to keep the building and its grounds in good order as well
as organising fund raising events. There have been no new volunteers coming forward despite
appeals in the Local Rag. Although we are currently still able to continue none of us are getting
any younger and cannot say how much longer we can continue.
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The Local Rag continues to be distributed throughout the Alverdiscott
and Huntshaw Parishes. The number being printed each month
remains at 210. Printing is still being done by the NDC print room in
Lynton House, Barnstable. Thankfully printing costs have remained
stable for the last year. We currently have 8 advertisers, which is just

about enough to cover costs.

Elsie and | are still in the driving seat. We had hoped someone else
might like to take over but sadly no one has stepped forward — yet...
If anyone does feel like they might be interested, please dogetin

touch for a chat. In the meantime we will carry on a while longer.

All our distributors continue to do a great job, and our thanks also go
to Helen Bolton for continuing with the role of initial distributor.

We also want to thank Tony Goldstone for uploading the Rag to the
PC website and social media each month.

And finally, our thanks go to the Parish Council for their continued
financial support over many years. Without this the Rag could not
continue.

David Potter.




Appendix C:

Huntshaw Parish Hall 2024 Report

I would firstly like to thank the parish council for their continued support.

It was a busy year for the committee starting in April with our first Village Breakfast. This went very well, although it was a steep learning curve for us. We weren’t put off however, and made a few tweaks and held another one in November. 

In July we had a Treasure hunt and BBQ. It was a very pleasant event for all those who came. 

September saw the Harvest supper and then In October we held a Pub games and Race night. 

A new skittle alley was purchased and we had skittles evenings in November and December. The skittles evenings have continued into 2025.

 We are looking to celebrate the centenary of the Hall in 2025, and intend to complete the refurbishments to the Hall and to celebrate the centenary in June.


